

## Eisenhower Elementary "Winter Showcase" Concert

## Dear Parent or Guardian:

Our Elementary Choruses are preparing for our wonderful "Winter Showcase" concert at the Indiana Area Junior High School on December 18th, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. Both the 4th and 5th grade Choruses will be featured in this concert singing songs that explore a variety of different genres of music as well as cultures. All students in 4th and 5th grade participate in Chorus and are to be present at the concert to share all of our hard work with you, the parents! Below is information for both the student and parents in regards to this concert and what is expected from you. Our concerts are a team effort and we would like to make sure everyone has the information needed for a great show!

## Items that each student will need for the evening concert

- 1. Concert Dress:
  - a. Gentleman can wear black slacks and a black dress shirt. A tie is not needed, but is encouraged.
  - b. Ladies can wear black bottoms (skirt or slacks), and a black top.
  - c. I always tell my students, please look professional and presentable. Jeans are not the preferred choice of attire.
  - December 18th "Winter Music Showcase" at Indiana Area Junior High School
    - The concert will consist of 5<sup>th</sup> grade band, 4<sup>th</sup> grade full chorus, and 5<sup>th</sup> grade full chorus. It is important to note that 4<sup>th</sup> and 5<sup>th</sup> grade string players and 4<sup>th</sup> grade students in band are not performing with their instruments at this concert, but are singing in their choir.
    - o Concert will begin at 7:00 p.m. in the Junior High Auditorium
    - Chorus students should report to the Auditorium by <u>5:45</u> to prepare for the evening concert. The auditorium doors for the audience will open at 6:30.
    - O It is encouraged for parents to drop off their child or children participating in the concert at the front door, then come back at 6:30 once the doors open for the concert. We will rehearse from 5:45 until 6:30 and the foyer usually gets cramped and packed with parents before the doors open.
    - O When dropping off students, as they enter the front doors of the school there will be signs directing them on where to go for our pre-concert rehearsal.

Please never hesitate to call or email me with any questions. I am just as excited as the students to share all of our music with an audience on December 4th. The students have been working incredibly hard during their rehearsals and are sure to put on a great show.

Musically yours,

Mr. Scott Kemerer Elementary Instrumental Director Eisenhower Elementary School

skemerer@iasd.cc